FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

January 26, 2008
Catharpin, Virginia

Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Tony Colicchio, Laura Colicchio, Suzi McGraw, Rich Moore, Pat Moore, Sali Peterson

Directors Absent:  none

Members Present:  Susan Milloy

The meeting opened at 2:00 pm and ended at 3:45 pm.

Minutes were approved from the previous meeting on October 27, 2007.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the Treasurer’s report.

Previous balance:
$1,396

Income:

   $500

($340 from membership renewals and $160 for 




scholarship fund from sale of club clothing)

Expenses:

$100

(Gift Certificate to Curt Pierce for work with Drill 




Team) 

Balance:

$1,796
Membership

There were 21 membership renewals.  Jo Ann will send an email reminder to the membership about  renewals. 

Old Business

Insurance

Virginia laws are clear about horse riding and liability issues.  The directors decided that the club did not need to purchase event insurance.

Rich Moore has discussed with Jeff Shoup of the Virginia Horse Council if it could offer liability insurance as the Ohio Horse Council does (based on information provided by Dave Goodman).

New Business

Events Calendar

Clinics

Club members will hold three clinics, perhaps four, this year for FIRC members:

· May with Gudmar Petursson at Rich and Pat Moore’s home in Catharpin, VA

· June with Gudmar Petursson at Lynne Alfonsi’s in Coatsville, PA

· October with Gudmar Petursson at Lynne Alfonsi’s in Coatsville, PA

Schooling Shows

FIRC as a group will hold our own schooling shows. The Nokesville Horse Society, which hosted show in past years, decided not to do gaited schooling shows in 2008. Later, they asked if we wanted to hold Icelandic shows with them, if they could reinstitute their shows.  The board decided FIRC would hold its own shows since doing so would give us more time, provide for a more social atmosphere, and allow any money left over from expenses to be retained by the club. 

Pat Moore will be the manager of the shows.  She presented the board with a list of duties and needed supplies (see attached).

Schooling Show Schedule

Spring

April 12 at Dave Goodman’s home in Bristow, VA

May 17 at Sally and Sam Castleman’s place in Thurmond, MD (casual attire for these fun events)

Summer

June 28-29 at the VA Gaited Jubilee in Lexington, VA (show attire recommended)
Fall

September 6 at Dave Goodman’s home in Bristow, VA

November 8 at Sally and Sam Castleman’s place in Thurmond, MD (casual attire for these fun events)

Trail Rides 

Five trail rides have been scheduled throughout the year.  Please see the calendar.

Drill Team

The Drill Team will perform at the Bonnie Blue National Horse Show on May 10 in Lexington, VA

Dates for Drill Team practices are yet to be determined.  

Annual Meeting/Holiday Party

The board received a suggestion to combine the Annual Meeting/Holiday Party/ with the Charles Town Parade on December 14 at Suzi and Sandy’s home near Harpers Ferry, WV.  (Barbara Sollner-Webb, who has hosted the annual party for many years at her home in Laurel, MD, has agreed and plans a ride/party in the summer.)

Clothing

Susan Milloy will wait until late spring or summer to order any new club clothing items.  She has several items available.  Tony Colicchio has a supply t-shirts, sweatshirts, and caps available. 

Elections

The directors elected the following officers for 2008:

Rich Moore, President
Tony Colicchio, Vice President
Jo Ann Brown, Treasurer
Sali Peterson, Secretary
USIHC Reports

Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

Stallion Listing on Website – The Breeding Committee discussed parameters for people who want to list their stallions on the USIHC website.  The Committee created a proposal from our responses and will present it to the Board for decisions.

Website Committee Report, Rich Moore

The Website Committee enlisted the help of a web master.  A proposal for the redesign of the USIHC website, and other improvements was submitted. The Board did not approve the proposals at this time.

The next FIRC Director’s Meeting will be April 26, 2008 at Suzi and Sandy's home in Shenandoah Junction, WV.

2008 FIRC SCHOOLING SHOWS

Fees

$5 for each class (FIRC members)
$8 for each class (non-members)

For the four schooling shows scheduled in 2008, volunteer positions are still open. 

Positions are as follows:

Show Manager
Pat Moore

Performs pre-show planning and duties and onsite management functions

Show Assistant
Sali Peterson

Assists the show manager with pre-show and show duties

Gate Keeper
Lauren Milloy, one position open

Mans the gate for horses to enter and exit the arena; ensures gate is closed before each class begins; ensures gate is open at end of each class.

Registration Table

Pat Moore, Maureen Henry


Assists riders in signing up for classes, checks Coggins, collects fees

Ribbon Runners
Lauren Milloy, Kirsten Milloy


Brings ribbons to judge for each class

Manure Moguls
two positions open

Picks up after horses in arena, directly in front of gate, and near registration table 

Scribe
Marcia Newman


Checks off riders for each class; records scores 

Timer
position open

Keeps time: for closing of gate at class beginning; for any classes requiring timing

Announcer
Sali Peterson


Announces opening and closing of show, each class, riders, scores, winners

Parking Attendants
positions open

Works with property owners to assist trailer parking according to plan

Supplies

Ribbons

1st – 6th place, horse sash for champion and reserve champion

Rider ID

white headbands with colored ribbon (nothing flapping)

Clipboards
four

Pencils and Pens
one box

Paper

one ream

Forms

registration, class judging sheets, class participant sheets, and judges’ award sheets

Microphone and walkie-talkies

Chairs for arena
three

Registration Table and Chairs
five (for two registrars, one scribe, one timer, one announcer)

Volunteer Badges

Bottled Water
Case

Cash Box

File Keeper
for paperwork (including Coggins and registration forms)

Manure Buckets and Forks
three

Sun Shield Tent


$50 Honorarium
for intern judges

To Be Provided by Schooling Site Property Owners

Water source


Field/Paddock for Horses


Parking Area

If you would like to volunteer to assist at the shows or donate supplie, please contact Pat Moore, Show Manager (703) 754-0883 or email: rmpm3481@verizon.net.
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